

Marin OA Intergroup Meeting: April 16, 2022

Present: Pat, Laura B, Toni, Deborah, Nancy N, Curtis, Jill

CALL TO ACTION: Pat suggests we announce at our meetings that Fri morning has been cancelled and encourage fellows who want to suggest a replacement.

CALL TO ACTION: Let groups know that a description and information for setting up Zelle payment is currently under the 7th tradition tab on the website

Committee Board/Committee Reports

1. Chair : Kyra notified Pat about a monthly meeting including several IG chairs; she will follow up with this. Pat will be in Canada in May, will try to chair from there or ask for help if needed

2. Vice-Chair: Deborah volunteered to help chair next meeting

3. Secretary: Laura mentioned she couldn't find Zelle info on the website

4. Treasurer: Aida not present but sent in this report:

TREASURER'S REPORT 4/17/22

March Expenses:

Website: \$60

Vonage: \$23.02

OA WSO Contribution: \$2000

March Deposits:

Paypal Member Donations: \$109.22

Ending balance 3/31/22: \$5428.98

Current balance 4/17/22: \$5227.82

5. Public Information/Outreach: TBD

New Business

1. Jill reported from Assembly: will scan and email to IG application for the R2 convention (July 8-10 in Burlingame in person), will send us notes from the Assembly as well. 75% of groups were represented, both physical and zoom. R2 needs vice chair. If local groups decide to remain permanently on Zoom they need to change their meeting number; Traditions and concepts power point with emphasis on relationship is available for a presentation on the R2 website. New traditions workbook should be approved at next world service; a new edition of Voices of Recovery coming out. Sponsor shortage was the biggest problem discussed; 2nd was lack of people to do service – suggestion was to lower the bar to give service. Meetings were encouraged to create a position for someone to call newcomers. Zoom bombing discussed: San Diego and LA IG have a system – they can help. It was voted to change diversity committee to diversity community. Laura suggests putting info and an easy link about the upcoming R2 convention on the Marin website home page; Curtis will send this on to Mary.

2. Deborah expresses a desire that we come up with a Zoom bomber protocol to make available to our groups. No. Carolina has a good one. Curtis suggests IG lay out some zoom bomb suggestions for each group to use as they decide.

3. Deborah expresses interest in replacing the Friday 9:30am meeting which has just closed. Curtis reminds us that it's up to a group of fellows who want a meeting to come up with the idea; IG is here to facilitate, not initiate.

Ongoing Business

1. Open IG Service Positions: tabled from last month Rainbow and Young Person's Rep; need Public Outreach
2. Jill will gather information on zoom bombing protocols and present some ideas to us next month. Deborah will help. Jill will start by reaching out to LA and San Diego and see what comes back. Deborah will look into the protocol from No. Carolina
3. Curtis will discuss with Mary how the information about Zelle might be on the home page of the website so that people can find it more readily.

Next IG Meeting – Saturday, May 21, 2022